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St Joseph’s Primary School is  

a Child Safe School 
SCHOOL NOTICES 

  

Contact Us: 

St Joseph’s Primary School 

17 Wedge St 

Benalla 3672 

P: (03) 5762 1347 

W: www.sjbenalla.catholic.edu.au 

 
Office open: 

Mon-Fri 8.15am - 4.00pm 

  

 

Yard Supervision: 

Morning: 8.30am – 9.00am 

Afternoon: 3.20pm - 3.40pm 

 

 

 

Bell Times: 

First Bell: 8.55am 

School Commences 9.00am  

Lunch: 11.00am—12.00pm 

Afternoon Recess:  

2.00pm– 2.25pm 

Final Bell: 3.20pm 

  

 

 

 

2024 Term Dates: 
Term 1:   29th Jan—28th March 

Term 2:   15th April—28th June 

Term 3:   15th July—20th Sept 

Term 4:   7th Oct— 18th Dec 

FRIDAY 20TH SEPTEMBER 

LAST DAY TERM 3 

2.30PM FINISH 

Dear God, 

Help us to care for one another and be kind. Teach us 
to help those who need it most and to share with     

others.  

Show us how to love everyone and help us work        
together to make the world a better place. 

Amen 

http://www.sjbenalla.catholic.edu.au


The St Joseph’s school community acknowledges the eight clan groups of the Yorta Yorta     
Nation  as the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated. 

Principal’s Reflection—Mrs Mary Dunstan 

Derar Parents and Carers 

 

Catholic Social Teaching Focus: Week Ten 

 

The Earth and all life on it are part of God’s creation. We are called to respect each other and take responsibility 
for taking care of each other. This week all students learn and understand that we are all part of one big family, 
no matter where we come from, how much we own, or what we believe. Everything and everyone is connected 
because we are all created by God and belong to the same beautiful world. As stated in the  St Joseph’s Identity 
Statement, to which we all aspire, “St. Joseph’s is a welcoming, Catholic, child safe school community, that     
nurtures and values each person,  knowing God lives in all of us,” This statement is strongly connected to our 
Catholic Social Teaching focus for the week.  

 

Three examples of how St Joseph’s students can show solidarity daily:  

 

1. Helping a classmate: If a student sees a classmate struggling with a task or feeling left out, they 
can offer to help or include them in a game. 

2. Sharing resources: Our students will share all resources at school such as sporting equipment, 
musical instruments, play equipment and classroom supplies to ensure that every person has what they 
need to participate in all learning at school. 

3. Standing up for others: If a child notices anyone being treated unfairly or excluded, they can speak 
up to an adult or invite the person to join their group. 

 

‘Magnify’ Program” Catholic Education Sandhurst! 

 

Late this term our school was introduced to the new model 
for learning that will be introduced throughout Catholic    
Education Sandhurst Limited (CESL)—‘Magnify’! This    
education program has been developed in response to a 
need for improvement in student growth across the      
Sandhurst Diocese. Despite the dedication of our amazing 
staff and leaders, our advisors have recognised that more 
needs to be done in the Education of all students, in all 
schools across Sandhurst. 

 

CESL conducted extensive research, collaborating with national and international experts to ensure that we’re on 
the right track. This research resulted in the collection of a number of initiatives and programs which together 
form the strategy known as  ‘Magnify’. This program is set to be rolled out in 2025, which will be our key strategy 
to enhance student outcomes. Our goal is simple: to provide every teacher with the best resources and research 
to boost learning and growth. Our mantra: 

 

“Every student… Every teacher… Every school… Every day.” 
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Footy Day and P&F Hot Food Day 

 

This Friday we will hold our final celebration for Term 
Three. All students are invited to wear their footy    
colours on Friday.  I would also like to share a special 
thanks to Mrs Anderson and the Senior Team who 
have ensured that our Student Leaders have had 
time and support to prepare the activities for this    
special event.  A number of activities have been 
planned for all students to enjoy that celebrate    
physical exercise, health and wellbeing, fun and 
sports like footy.  Of course, we invite the children to 
celebrate all sports and health and wellbeing pursuits 
throughout the day.  

Our wonderful P&F Committee have planned and are 
ready to provide a lovely hot lunch to add the fun of 
Friday.   

I would like to thank all those involved in making these special days work for us all.   

 

 

Farewell to Mr Nathan Buhagiar 

 

This week we farewell Mr Nathan Buhagiar as he and his family prepare to return to 
Melbourne. Nathan has ensured that the children in his care have been cared for 
and nurtured as they began their learning journey in 2024. We thank Nathan for all 
his efforts and care for the students and their families. Nathan has built special 
bonds with his colleagues and the new friends that he has made here at St Joseph’s.  

 

We wish Nathan and his family every happiness in the next part of their journey and 
we shall miss his kindness and caring nature here at St Joseph’s. 

 

 

 

 

Exciting News from Mr Tunks 

 

It is with every joy that I share with you that our very popular Mr Tunks is getting married 
this coming weekend!  Mr Tunks is such a special member of our community who is 
about to walk down the aisle with Bella. We wish Jake and Bella every best wish and 
happiness as they begin an exciting new chapter in their lives.  May God bless this    
happy union and I know that we all wish Jake and Bella the best for a memorable and 
special day on Saturday!  

 

Congratulations to Jake and Bella. 

 



TO ASSIST WITH OUR 2025      
PLANNING PLEASE ADVISE THE 

OFFICE IF YOU ARE MOVING 
NEXT YEAR— 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR               
ASSISTANCE  
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Updates on St Joseph’s Interschool Sports 

 

St Joseph’s participates in interschool sports like Winter and Summer 
sports such as football, netball, swimming, athletics, and cross country  
running. All students can participate in these events , which are organised 
and staffed by the school, including transportation when necessary. 

Student participation in sports like tennis, golf, equestrian, and other       
activities pursued by families in community groups/teams is typically based 
on family interest. Families can pursue these opportunities through School 
Sports Victoria (SSV), with the school's support. While the school is happy 
to facilitate the necessary permissions for various interschool sports, it is 
ultimately the family’s responsibility to engage with SSV for further         
involvement. 

 

 The SSV platform can be accessed https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/ 

 

Once you have visited this page please click on the link provided to parents. From this point every family can   
access a range of sports and events.  There is also an option on this site to elect that you receive ongoing       
information from SSV which you can click and choose which sports for which you would like to receive              
information about upcoming events. 

 

At St Joseph’s we are included in the region of Hume and our Division is called the Ovens and Mitta Region.  
Adding this detail will refine your search for various events. 

 

Please note that there are two ways that you can access information regarding events to attend. You can use 
either the Events list or access the Calendar.  If any parent or carer wishes to know more about accessing this 
site please feel free to contact me at school. 

 

The school supports these efforts by granting necessary permissions upon request from families. 

 

Warm regards, 

Mary Dunstan  

Principal 

https://www.ssv.vic.edu.au/
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UNIFORM  UNIFORM  

Softshell Jacket (Navy with 
school logo) 

 Short Sleeve Polo (Red/Navy with school logo)  

All Sizes $ 79.95 All Sizes $ 34.95 

    

Puffer Jacket – (Navy with 
school logo) 

 Long Sleeve Polo (Red/Navy with school logo)  

All Sizes $ 69.95 All Sizes $ 37.95 

    

Qtr Zip Top (Navy With school 
Logo) 

 Academic Shorts – Navy SHORT320  

All Sizes  $ 59.95 All Sizes – Full Elastic Waist $ 29.95 

    

Puffer Vest (Navy With school 
Logo) 

 Academic Trouser – Navy TROUS134  

All Sizes 
$ 59.95 All Sizes – Full Elastic Waist $ 43.00 

    

Dress – Navy/Royal Check   Skirt  (Navy)  

All Sizes $ 69.95 All Sizes $ 79.95 

    

PE Shorts – Microfibre 
(Navy With school Logo) 

 PE Skort – (Navy With school Logo)  

All Sizes $ 34.95 All Sizes $ 31.95 

    

PE Trackpants – Dbl 
Knee (Navy With school Logo) 

 PE Trackpants (Navy With school Logo)  

 $ 49.95  $ 49.95 

    

Backpack - (Navy With school 
Logo) 

 Tights – Navy Cotton  

UNOPAK L $ 59.95 Child & Adult Siz-
es                              from               

$ 19.00 

    

Bucket Hat - Navy/ Red   3pk Ankle Socks - Navy   

S, M, L, XL $ 18.50 All Sizes $ 17.50 

    

NAME LABELS  2pk Crew Socks - Navy  

Pre-ordered Garment Labels 

(Sew or Iron on) per 50 units 

$ 25.00 All Sizes $ 15.50 

    

    

Please note: PRICE LIST VALID TO 30TH JUNE 2025 

The St Joseph’s school community acknowledges the eight clan groups of the Yorta Yorta     
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 2024 
 

Thu 19th Middle Excursion to Benalla Cinema 

  Full Details on PAM 

 

Fri 20th Footy Day - P & F Hot Food Day 

 

 

Fri 20th Last Day Term 3 

  2.30PM Finish 

 

 

OCTOBER 2024 
 

Mon 7th Term 4 Commences 

 
Wed 9th Year 5 and Year 6 Camp  

  Borambola  Depart 8.00am 

 

Thur 10th Year 5 and Year 6 Camp  

 

Fri 11th Year 5 and Year 6 Camp  

  Borambola  Return 2.00pm 

 

 Fri 18th P & F Disco 5pm—7 pm 

 
 
 
 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Schooling is compulsory for  children  between the 

ages of 6 and 17 years (Education and Training  

Reform Act 2006).  

If your child is sick or is unable to attend please no-

tify the school. The school is obliged to gain this 

information by law. 

 

 

MEDICATIONS 
 

This form can be accessed via PAM, or obtained 

from the office.  All medications must have the    

prescription label and are to be held in the Office. 

 

SCHOOL  ADVISORY  

COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2024 

 

MARCH 12TH TUESDAY 5.00PM 

MAY 28TH TUESDAY 5.00PM 

SEPTEMBER 3RD TUESDAY 5.00PM 

NOVEMBER 26TH TUESDAY 5.00PM 

This is a science 

experiment we 

did.  We  made a 

solar  oven and 

cooked smores.   

Delicious!! 



Assembly Awards 

 Assembly Report T3/ W 9 
 
 

 Assembly Captains:  Lucy K. & Ollie S. 

 

 

Foundation A: Amaya F. & Elijah C.-Q. 

 

Foundation B:  Leo B. 

   

Foundation C: Jackson K. &  

     Amelia McW. 

  

Junior Q: Holly MacG. & Elyse H. 

  

Junior R: Sophia G. & Ethan B. 

 

Junior S: Sam M. & Myles K. 

 

Junior T: Patrick L. & Grace DeF. 

 

Junior U: Mia M. & Lennon McK. 

 

Middle L: Molly S.-S. & Evelyn L. 

 

Middle M: Cooper R. & Kelsie H. 

 

Middle N: Rhys K. & Drea T. 

 

Middle O: William S. & Jack C. 

 

Senior F: Brayden C.  

  

Senior G: Aaliyah W. & Issy D.  

 

Senior H: Ava H. & Josie R. 

 

Senior I: Isabella S. & Jorja L. 

 

Senior J: Sam M. & Ethan E. 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

 Assembly Report T3/ W 10 
 
 

 Assembly Captains: Orla W. & Jakobi W. 

  

 

Foundation A: Cameron B. 

 

Foundation B:  Bella J. 

   

Foundation C: Daisy M. & Darcie S. 

  

 

Junior Q: Annie W. & Lucas F. 

  

Junior R: Harper M. & Billy W. 

 

Junior S: Charley B. & Rhett P. 

 

Junior T: No Awards 

 

Junior U: Annabelle C. & Ryder A. 

 

Middle L: Mila A. & Fraser De F. 

 

Middle M: Phoenix E. & Mila S. 

 

Middle N: Nikita C. & Amelia H. 

 

Middle O: Isla W. & William S. 

 

Senior F: Brayden J. 

  

Senior G: Lilly H. & Mitchell S. 

 

Senior H: No Awards 

 

Senior I: No Awards 

 

Senior J: Francesca M. & Ryder P. 



St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

Wellbeing Awards 



Performing Arts 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

Congratulations to the 40 Year 5 and 6 students who represented 

the school at the Arts on Show concert on September the 4th at the 

Wangaratta Performing Arts Centre. These are our students who 

excel or have a special interest in the Performing Arts. I was so 

proud of them as each and everyone put their hearts and soul into 

their performance and I felt like I was standing in front of 40 bright 

twinkling stars when I conducted them for A Million Dreams. 

They had a very full day of workshops and rehearsals which was a 

culmination of 2 terms work. Mrs Mellington did a great job of     

teaching them the dance with music from the movie Moana, while I 

taught the songs and rehearsed all items which we brushed up with 

the ASPA team. We even had some costumes made by Mrs Challis 

from another concert. It was an educational and fun day of learning 

stage craft and students even learnt another new dance which they 

performed with the other schools on the day! 

The ASPA (Australian School of Performing Arts) staff are truly inspiring and I feel blessed to work with them 

since 2009. All Year 5-6 have been learning these items which we hope to reprise at the end of the year concert. 

Thanks very much to Mrs Creamer and Tanya who attended on the day  

Congratulations to our Arts on Show Representatives for all your dedication and commitment. 

 

Mrs Deb Pasztor- Performing Arts 

Thank you to Daniel for coming up with the idea to make a 
class set of ukulele picks for our students to use. What a 
thoughtful, generous, and creative thing to do for the school! 
I’m sure all the students who get to use them will be very 
grateful.  

Mrs Deb Pasztor- Performing Arts 



Performing Arts—Arts on Show 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 



Athletics 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

Thank you to all the staff, parents and FCJ students who helped make our Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 Athletics    

Carnivals a success!  

Thanks to all who contributed over the two Athletics days in making our Middle and Senior School Athletics 

Carnivals such fantastic events. From organising events and setting up equipment, to managing student        

participation and ensuring everyone had a great time— your efforts made the day run smoothly and safely.   

Our students showed the spirit of fun, enthusiasm and sportsmanship throughout the entire day!   

When the results of qualifiers come through, students will be notified. The next level of competition will be held 

in Wangaratta during Term Four, week one, Friday 11th October, 2024. 

 

Sharon Mellington 

P E Teacher 



Foundation 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

In the Foundation area, we have been 

exploring measurement. We have used 

scales to try and balance different items 

and see what is heaviest and lightest in 

our classroom. It is lots of fun! 

Erin Boulton  

Foundation Teacher 

Students in Foundation have been having fun enjoying mini 

athletics during Physical Education. They have practised 

and improved their skills in throwing, running, jumping and 

hurdling.  

Sharon Mellington 

P E Teacher 



Junior 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

Junior students have been 

making the most of the 

Spring weather ! 

Bonnie Evers 

1 /2 Teacher 
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Arts News 

St Joseph’s Primary School is a Child Safe School. 
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Principal’s Reflection—Child Safe Standards 2024 
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principal@sjbenalla.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

Contact  phone numbers are 

5762 1784 

Application Forms available online:   

info@prokidz.com.au 




